
On Mar 9, 2016, at 8:17 PM, Dave Silberman <dave.silberman@gmail.com> wrote: 

Dear Rep. Grad, 

 

I hope you'll read my latest op-ed over at VT Digger that addresses four areas of the bill 

where the House could make important improvements, and make the bill more 

economically, environmentally and socially sustainable.   

 

http://vtdigger.org/2016/03/09/dave-silberman-improving-s-241-to-better-serve-all-

vermonters/ 

 

I would be pleased to speak with you about any of these issues in greater detail, and/or 

come testify if you feel it would be helpful. 

 

With best regards, 

Dave 
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